WEST CHRISTCHURCH RESIDENTS ASSOCIATION

Committee Meeting Minutes

The Hall On The Hill 4th February 2009 at 7.30 pm

1. Present: Chairman Jim Biggin; Maureen Biggin; Terry Morgan; Janet Robson; Sue Shlackman;
2. Apologies for absence: Roger Hamilton; John Pendrill; Richard Miller;

3. Norman Roper: the Chairman announced with regret Norman’s decision to resign from the committee after 21 years of service. It was resolved that Sue Shlackman would use Association funds to purchase £40 of tokens from Haskins Garden Centre and that Jim Biggin would send them to Norman with a suitable letter of thanks and good wishes.
4. Minutes of last meeting: The minutes of 3rd December 2008 were approved (no meeting in January because of illness). 
5. Treasurer’s Report: Income YTD is £1953.43; expenditure £1591.80; cash at bank £3910.81; excess income £361.63. The audit would take place next week.
6. Membership Secretary: Terry Morgan reported that he had started to computerise our membership records. It was resolved that collectors in 2009 would ask members for their e-mail address
7. Delegate to the Joint Residents Association Committee: SAMRA have attended a meeting on coastline erosion. The fact that these investigations are ongoing is welcome news.

8. Delegate to the Herpetological Conservation Trust: some trees in front of the trig point have been felled to clear the view.
9. Delegate to the St Catherine’s Hill Community Centre Committee: the Chinese evening was poorly attended. We have not been advised of any forthcoming events.
10. Friends of St Catherine’s Hill: we issued their requests for renewal subscriptions in December with a reminder in January. To date only 44% of members have paid their £3 subscription for 2009. A new education programme has been finalised.
11. PACT: street corner meetings are proving to be a success; Terry continues to walk the pavements with PC Mat Saunders; the two break-ins in River Way are hopefully isolated events; the local police are to organise some social events.
12. Planning Issues: we have objected to the development at 4 St Catherine’s Way which is not in line with approved plans; our objection to over development of 34 Oak Avenue was successful; Terry Morgan continues to collect evidence for our report on the management of post-approval changes; John Pendrill was generally impressed by the Audit Commission staff who are looking into CBC planning procedures.
13. AGM 26th February 2009: Sean Street has agreed to give a talk; Sue Shlackman will now produce posters
14. 2009 Members Newsletter: the amended draft was approved. It was resolved that Sue Shlackman will obtain a quotation from Phil the Print for 2,200 pre-numbered newsletters and a further 200 unnumbered ones plus 50 collector’s badges. Separate membership cards are not required.
15. 2009-2010 CBC Budget: John Pendrill’s notes were discussed along with the £17million shortfall in DCC 2009-2010 budgets. The cost of concessionary travel was viewed as particularly onerous for Christchurch
16. Young Offenders: Terry Morgan asked if we had any ideas for simple tasks that could be undertaken by young offenders. After some discussion it was resolved that clearing rubbish from Town Common and St Catherine’s Hill would be a good initial project.
17. The meeting closed at 9.00 pm. Next committee meeting is on Wednesday 4th March at 7.30pm at The Hall on The Hill 
